Monthly message for kids #13 – Getting ready for the year ahead
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January 1st marks the beginning of the year 2012 and there are New Year celebrations all around the world - although in many cultures there may be traditional New Year festivities held at other times of the year. Of course January 1st is actually just another day and we really don't feel any different! Yet on this day people tend to put the memories and events of 2011 behind them and start looking ahead and planning for situations and occasions in the weeks and months ahead. Church leaders start deciding on certain special activities and which dates to plan them for; parents often decide on which priorities are more important to focus on in the coming year; but of course for children it's just another day!


It is difficult for children to think about the future - they are still trying to understand what is going on around them TODAY! If their parents tell them of an exciting future event (such as a new baby in the family, or a future visit to see grandparents) many children become impatient and cannot understand why it doesn't happen right away! Sometimes learning of a future event is frightening for them (such as having to move to another place to live) because they don't know what to expect or don't want to accept the changes.


But Jesus understands and knows exactly what it is like to be a child - and to be waiting for something way off in the future! Being the Son of God, Jesus knew that his Heavenly Father had very special plans for him. He understood the things of God and was eager to share them with others. In Luke 2:41-52 we read that Jesus was just 12 years old when his parents lost him and searched for days until they finally found him in the temple in Jerusalem sharing about God with the religious leaders! He couldn't wait any longer!! But the time wasn't right and so he obeyed Mary and Joseph and went back home with them. He had to BE PATIENT and WAIT - trusting that his Heavenly Father was in control and would bring everything to pass when the time was right.

As we grow up as Christians we must also learn this. God knows our future and has everything planned out perfectly for each of us - even little children! We don't have to worry or be afraid, but we DO have to be patient and trust God. A good verse to help us remember this is Jeremiah 29:11 "For I know the plans I have for you" declares the Lord, "plans to prosper you and not to harm you, plans to give you hope and a future." (NIV) So have a Happy New Year and look forward to what God has for you in 2012!
